



Date: September 28, 2023 Topic: SDMC Meeting

Time: 3:10 PM

Location: School Library

Agenda Minutes from SDMC Meeting

Mr. Bush opened the meeting and all members of the SDMC were introduced.

Mr. Bush discussed the dates and times that the SDMC will meet, the meetings will be every quarter in less more meetings are needed.

Mr. Bush then went over the new process that was created for NES schools. He explained that Shadowbriar chose not to be a NES school, but we are using several things that those schools are doing to help our students and teachers have a successful school year.

Mr. Bush discussed the four main points of the 2023-2024 action plan. He pointed out that it is very important that Shadowbriar pushes reading fundamentals in the lower grades (K- $2^{\rm nd}$) so that these students can be successful when they reach STAR test grades. The main goal is to increase each student by three levels by the end of the school year.

Mr. Bush addressed the enrollment for Shadowbriar. He mentioned that our enrollment is low, but we are still receiving students and that it will be addressed in the next meeting.

Mr. Bush than spoke on making sure that our Self-Contained students' rights and expectations are met and that our Emergent Bilingual students should be receiving all the accommodations that they require so that they can close any educational gaps that they have.

Ms. Williams shared a very helpful story and ideas about how important Project Learning is and how important it is to provide a positive learning environment.

The PTO President attended the meeting she shared some plans to help make the community and staff work together well.

Shadowbrair's main goals will be to meet the 2023-2024 action plan, student achievement and working to help our Sub-Populations.

The meeting ended with no questions.